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May 30, 2025
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Delivered by email
Premier’s Office, Room 281 premier@ontario.ca

Legislative Building, Queen’s Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Mr. Premier:

Re: Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville Council Resolution of May 7, 2025, Re:
Correspondence from York Region, re: Provincial Funding Shortfall of
Human and Health Programs and Services

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its meeting held on
May 7, 2025, and Council passed the following resolution:

That Council receive and endorse the correspondence from York Region, re: Provincial
Funding Shortfall of Human and Health Programs and Services as attached.

Damreet Samdbn

Davneet Sandhu
Council/Committee Coordinator

Copy: Hon. Paul Calanda, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Hon. Natalia Kusendova-Bashta, Minister of Long-Term Care
Hon. Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health
All York Region MPP’s
All Ontario municipalities


mailto:premier@ontario.ca

From: Regional.Clerk
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Provincial Funding Shortfall of Human and Health Programs and Services
Date: Friday, April 25, 2025 12:39:46 PM

On April 24, 2025 Regional Council made the following decision:

1. The Regional Chairman and all nine mayors, send a joint letter to the Premier of
Ontario and the Ministers of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Long-Term Care, and
Health, and York Region MPPs requesting a meeting to:

a. Discuss the $77 million shortfall in health and human services funding
arrangements for mandated health and human services, taking into account
population growth, socio-economic shifts and increased costs, and establish
permanent sustainable provincial funding solutions to ensure York Region
receives the funding needed to deliver these important programs.

b. Request the Province to improve the funding arrangements for mandated
human and health services to reduce the burden on property taxpayers.

2. York Region staff work with community partners, Association of Municipalities of
Ontario and other public sector organizations to advocate to provincial counterparts
for sustainable funding to ensure services delivered by municipalities can meet
growing and changing community needs.

3. The Regional Clerk circulate the report, to local municipalities, local hospitals, Human
Services Planning Board, Newcomer Inclusion Table, Association of Municipalities of
Ontario, Ontario Municipal Social Services Association, United Way Greater Toronto,
AdvantAge Ontario, Ontario Long-Term Care Association, Ontario Association of
Paramedic Chiefs, Association of Public Health Business Administrators, Ontario
Alliance to End Homelessness, Ontario Health Teams in York Region and local
Members of Provincial Parliament requesting they join in the Region’s advocacy
efforts.

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link:

Provincial Funding Shortfall of Human and Health Programs and Services - Committee of
the Whole - Week 1 - April 10, 2025

Please contact Monica Bryce, (A) Director, Integrated Business Services at 1-877-464-
9675 ext. 72096 if you have any questions with respect to this matter.

Regards,

Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services
Department
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